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Not a Drop Left 
 

2nd Stafford Beer Festival a great 
success, you drank us dry! 

Look out for next yearôs dates for your diary, which will be final-

ised soonðand make a note to help us do even better next year!  

http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?pid=3469727&id=648865131
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Comments, articles, letters etc; 
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Beer at Heart Advertising:  Mike Harker  2 Herons Close  Stafford ST17 
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IS your local in danger 

of closing? 
 

If so here is a handy check-

list of things to do: 

· Contact councillors 

· Contact your MP 

· Contact your plan-

ning authority 

· Start a petition 

· Establish an email 

action group 

· Send a press release 

· Hold a local meeting 

· Set up an action 
group- 

· Set up a group to co-

ordinate the campaign 

· Start a letter writing 

campaign 

· Collate facts to sup-

port the case 

· Publish a newspaper 

· Run a local survey 

· Contact local media 

· Enlist local celebrities 

· Find out if the pub is 

a listed building 

Taken from August 09 

Whatôs Brewing 

http://uk.mc871.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=mikeharker@onetel.com


3 

 

Editorial 

Is your image of a CAMRA member a bearded middle aged man?  Did you know that 

over 7% of the national membership of CAMRA is aged between 18 and 30 and that 

there is a dedicated section of CAMRA for 18ð30 year old members. 

Heart of Staffordshireôs previous local branch young memberôs contact, Dave 

Tomlinson, has recently stepped down and I have taken over the position.   

The forward plan of Heart of Staffordshire Young Members Group is to really get the 

word out about real beer and cider and to change the old image of CAMRA.  There are 

plans for pub crawls, beer festival and brewery visits, and we are open to other 
suggestions (decent ones!) of fun things to do.  HOWEVER, we need more members 

to do these exciting things. 

A meeting is planned for the 8th September at the Bird in Hand in Stafford at 8pm.  

Everyone is welcome, CAMRA members and NONðMEMBERS alike. 

If you want more information please join the Heart of Staffordshire Young Members 

F a c e b o o k  g r o u p  o r  e m a i l  me  ( Lu i s a  W i l k i n s o n )  a t 

youngmembers@heartofstaffordshirecamra.org.uk. 

I look forward to seeing you soon, having lots of fun and promoting the cause of real 

ales and ciders. 

Welcome to Issue 2 of Beer at Heartðwe hope you enjoyed issue 1.  How many of the 

deliberate mistakes did you spot? 

Since our last issue we have held our  2nd Beer Festivalðwhich was such a success that 

you drank us dry! (more on the beer festival later in the issue) 

Now the Autumn is approaching the weather is bound to improve so why not try some 

pubs out in the country?  The Swan at Copmere (our November pub of the month) is 

situated by a lake with a nice walk round it, and a great pub with your evening meal cooked 

for you at the end of the walk!  Bradley, where the Red Lion (Our Little Gem this quarter) 

is a lovely village for an evening stroll to work up an appetite for its excellent food.  Just 

two of many suggestions that we could make.  Take a look at our diary for the autumn, we 

have a crawl around Uttoxeter at the end of August and one in Penkridge in October. 

If you are under 30 (but old enough to by a pint) have a look at the piece below this 

regarding Young CAMRA.   

Congratulations to Titanic Brewery who won CAMRAôs bottled Beer Championship and 

will now be sold in Travelodges, so now you know where to stay! 

If you have any comments to make about this magazine, suggestions for things we could 

cover or anything else that might be of interest (see page 9 for example) please contact us 

either by email to editor@heartofstaffordshirecamra.org.uk or by letter to The Editor, Beer 

at Heart c/o 2 Herons Close Stafford ST17 4LF.   

For  a ll the  la test  news and in forma t ion vis it  our  website 

www.heartofstaffordshirecamra.org.uk.  You can read a copy of this newsletter there too! 

Young CAMRA 
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Pub of the Month September 

The Bell Eccleshall  
Picture the scene late 2007. A popular grade 2 listed 18th century former coaching inn, 

pleasant but a bit dated. In the present climate the usual result, apply for planning per-

mission for a change of use into flats.  Then along comes a saviour in the form of a 

small pub owning company from West Yorkshire called ñThe Cedar Pub Companyò 

and more importantly a new licensee Gary Lawrence. 

Gary has arrived in Eccleshall via Luton, London, South Africa and Yorkshire. The 

pub is given a tasteful makeover in November 2008 and reopens soon after.  Gary ex-

plains ñThat when we took over the pub everyone was made aware of the fact the 
place was having a makeover and we got the unanimous response that no major 

changes should be made.ò This has been achieved as many of the original features 

have been retained or enhanced. 

Gary who has had many years in the license trade has brought his own style and phi-

losophy to the Bell , namely :- ñGood Food, Good  Beer, Good Service , Good Crack - 

But not necessarily in that order !!!!ò 

The selection of real ales available has been increased from the original Bankôs Bitter 

and Marstonôs Pedigree to include selections from Titanic, Holdenôs, Everards and 

Timothy Taylor.   

Recently customers saw  the installation of a new style Black Sheep pump which was 

one of the first in the country, not bad being so far from the home brewery in York-

shire. Also it needs to be noted that Heart of Staffordshire Branch has recently 

awarded Gary, the CAMRA LOCALE accreditation for the range of local brews usu-

ally on offer, with at least 1 from within 30 miles of the pub at all times. In addition 

can be found popular lagers and ciders on tap as well as a range of South African 

Wines. 

Food sourced locally to the Bell is available catering for all tastes and appetites from a 
light snack,  to a traditional Sunday lunch. 

May Bank Holiday saw Garyôs first Beer Festival which was extremely successful, 

and featured unique ceramic drinking vessels.. 

The second festival will have just finished as you read this as it is from the 27th -31st 

August. Over the summer the Bellôs best kept secret has been its  Beer Garden which 

was given a complete make over, allowing customers the chance for óAlfresco drink-

ing,ô weather permitting !!! 

A ótraditionalô event which continues at ôThe Bellô on a Thursday night which is QUIZ 

NIGHT. It is very informal with individuals and teams  invited to drop in on the night 

before the 9.30 start to listen or take part. 

As a final comment Gary also runs another pub in North Yorkshire namely ôThe An-

chor,ô Leeming Lane, Langthorpe, Boroughbridge, North Yorkshire. So if your visit-

ing that part of the world you have another pub to add to your list !   
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Pub of the MonthðOctober 

Haberdashers Arms ïKnighton 
The Haberdashers Arms at Knighton sits on the site of an old coaching inn 

called the Bull, this was on the Walsall to Market Drayton road. In the 1840ôs 
the old inn was knocked down and the pub was moved closer to the road. Trevor 

and Max who now run the pub have been researching its history and would love 
to hear from anyone who has old photos or has information that could help them 

since it is not known when or why the pub changed its name. In 1996-97 the 
ódashersô, which is part of the Knighton Estate owned by Lord Sackville, faced 

closure and was shut for 9 months but a petition signed by over 200 villagers, 
and supported by CAMRA saw the pub re-open its doors.  

Every August Bank Holiday the pub hosts the ópotato club showô which has 
been a tradition running since 1946, making it the oldest vegetable show in   

Staffordshire.  
The ódashersô can cater for weddings and birthday parties in its own marquee 

which is also used for occasional music weekends with up to as many 10 live 
bands playing over the period. There is also a 4 acre camp site that can hold up 

to 100 tents that can be found at the back of the pub. Trevor has run the 
ódashersô now for 12 years and knows how to keep a good pint.  He has a choice 

of 3 real ales on the bar Bankôs Bitter, Original and an ever-changing guest beer. 
 

The presentation will be made on the 8th of October at 9pm  
Haberdashers Arms Knighton, ST20 OQH 

01785 280650, 12:30 (7 Wed & Thu) - Midnight; 12:30-1am Fri & Sat; 
12-Midnight Sun 

 THE HABERDASHERS ARMS 
Knighton, Staffs, ST20 0OH 

01785 280605 

 

 Trevor & Maxine welcome you to their Pub situated on the Shrop-
shire/Staffordshire Border, just half a mile from the Shropshire Union 

Canal. The Haberdashers offers three Real Ales; two regulars and a guest which is changed up 

to five times a week! 

Campers and Motor Caravans are welcomed to the four acre field behind the Pub, which is used 
all year round, including Christmas Day! 

Traditional Pub Games are available, plus the occasional Poker Night! The annual Potato Show 

(now in its 63rd year), motorbike rallies, and music festivals help make this traditional pub great. 

A Marquee is also available for hire! 
Food is not provided, but if you are looking for a traditional three roomed pub, an open fire, and 

great ales, The Haberdashers is the place to be! 
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Set your sat navs to ST21 6EW and put on your walking boots to have an enjoy-
able walk around Copmere Lake. Afterwards retire to ñThe Starò at Copmere End 

on the crossroads for a refreshing pint of local ale and a top quality meal. 
Simon and Elaine have been at the pub for about 2 years having spent the previous 

years in a community pub in a more urban environment. 

The building is about 200 years old and has been a public house for approximately 

half of this time. However, it has seen little of the original structure or features 

changed in this time. The pub was owned by an adjacent farmer until he lost it 

during a game of cards in London, during Victorian times. Simon is only the fifth 

landlord of this Free House in all this time. 

The site includes a private car park on the opposite side of the crossroads and there 

is a large private beer garden, ideal for children or a long sunny afternoon drink.  

However during the winter  a real fire can be found in the Bar, an ideal position to 

take up with a pint and time to relax.  
All the food is freshly cooked and sourced locally by Elaine producing a varied 

range of daily menus, including a delicious range of sweets listed on the board. 

Simon is proud of his cellar with all four hand pulls now in use. Two are occupied 

by Draught Bass and Bombardier as regulars with a third having a regular beer 

from the Titanic range. The fourth is ever changing but mainly from micro brew-

eries. 

There is also an extensive and interesting wine list to accompany your meal. 

The pub has an active part in local community activities, hosting charity auctions 

treasure hunts and dog shows through the summer months. There are other events 

scattered through the diary so its always worth checking to see whatôs happening 
there.  

The beers are cask marque accredited and Simon has also expressed interest in 

Joining the Heart of Staffordshire CAMRA Local ale scheme which means there 

will always be an ale on brewed within 30 miles of 

the Pub. 

The Pub of the Month presentation will be on   

5 November at 9pm 

 

Tel - 01785850279 
www.thestarinn-eccleshall.co.uk   

Pub of the MonthðNovember 

The StarðCopmere End  
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